新概念英语点津系列辅导从书

丛书总主编◎廖怀宝

主 编◎江先发 副主编◎陈安柳 姜 朔 廖怀宝 严巧英

NEW CONCEPT ENGLISH 铁板公共语 外长须说话卷

齐聚一线新概念名师

紧扣阶段重点难点内容

综合各类英语考试题型

兼顾词汇语法阅读写作



新概念英语点津系列辅导丛书

丛书总主编◎廖怀宝

主 编◎江先发 副主编◎陈安柳 姜 朔 廖怀宝 严巧英

NEW CONCEPT ENGLISH 新概念英语1 阶段测试卷



图书在版编目(CIP)数据

新概念英语 1 阶段测试卷/江先发主编. -- 上海: 同济大学出版社, 2018.10

(新概念英语点津系列辅导丛书/廖怀宝总主编) ISBN 978-7-5608-8113-3

I. ①新… Ⅱ. ①江… Ⅲ. ①英语—习题集 Ⅳ. ①H319.6

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2018)第 195920 号

新概念英语点津系列辅导丛书

新概念英语 1 阶段测试卷

江先发 主编

责任编辑 张 莉 助理编辑 任学敏 责任校对 徐春莲 封面设计 渲彩轩

出版发行 同济大学出版社 www.tongjipress.com.cn

地址:上海市四平路 1239 号 邮编:200092 电话:021-65985622)

经 销 全国各地新华书店

排 版 南京月叶图文制作有限公司

印 刷 浙江广育爱多印务有限公司

开 本 787 mm×1092 mm 1 16

印 张 7.5

字 数 187 000

版 次 2018年10月第1版 2018年10月第1次印刷

书 号 ISBN 978-7-5608-8113-3

定 价 26.00元



《新概念英语》(新版)由著名教学专家 L. G. Alexander 与何其莘合作编著,是为中国英语学习者度身定制的一套经典英语教材,已经成为使用最为广泛的中小学英语课外拓展教材。教材针对中国读者编写,内容符合教育部"英语课程标准"对中小学生的英语知识和能力的要求,既满足了学生升学考试的应试需要,又兼顾了听说等交际能力的培养。

为了帮助学习者更好地掌握教材内容,提高语言运用能力,我们组织教学一线的优秀英语教师团队编写了"新概念英语点津系列辅导丛书"。

语言的学习除了要第一时间在课外进行复习巩固之外,也要阶段性地进行检测巩固。为此,在《新概念英语1同步练习》出版之后,我们又推出了与第一册配套的阶段测试卷。

该测试卷以月为单位,每个月测试一次。考虑到大部分学校在教授第一册时都采用每次上2课的课时设置方式,所以我们的测试卷采用的也是这个设置,即每个月上4次课,每次课上2课,所以每套测试卷覆盖的是8课的内容。

每8课一测,全册144篇课文共18套阶段测试卷,外加上半册和下半册各1套测试卷, 全书总共20套测试卷。

本书每套测试卷的基本题型设置如下:

1. 辨音

该题型主要考查学生对英语语音知识的掌握情况。共 5 个小题,侧重考查的是国际音标的内容。

2. 词汇语法

该题型主要考查每个阶段出现的重点词汇和语法内容。词汇的考查主要以词义辨析和搭配用法为主,语法的考查侧重于该阶段语法内容范围,一般不会超纲考查。

3. 句子填空

该题型主要以词性和词形转换的考查为主,有时会有二选一的题目。考查内容主要涉及这个阶段所学的语法。

4. 句型转换

该题型的考查内容以该阶段的语法为主,形式为涉及句子中常见成分的对划线部分提问,或者对句型进行转换等。在难度上,前面阶段测试卷,会给出一部分答案,然后要求学生根据划线的数量来填空;到了后面的测试卷,则要求学生写出整个答句。

5. 英汉互译

该题型包含2句英译汉和3句汉译英,内容上主要涉及该阶段所学的重点词汇和语法知识。

6. 完形填空

该题型包含两种,即首字母填空和单项选择。首字母填空有 5 个空缺词,单项选择题有 10 个空缺选择。

7. 阅读理解

该题型包含三种,即简短问答、单项选择、是非判断。每套测试卷会出现这三种题型中的两种,每种题型各设5个小题。

8. 基础写作

该题型包含两种,即连词成句和短文写作。连词成句大多以该阶段出现的重点语法和句型的考查为主,短文写作多数考查的是记叙文和议论文的写作。

本册测试卷的题型基本涵盖了目前国内常见的各类英语水平测试的题型,既可以用来 复习巩固教材所学的内容,又能兼顾准备各类英语考试的需要。希望本书的出版,能够给大 家带来切实有效的帮助。

> 编 者 2018年7月



前言

I	Lesson 1—8
6	Lesson 9—16
11	Lesson 17—24
16	Lesson 25—32
21	Lesson 33—40
26	Lesson 41—48
31	Lesson 49—56
36	Lesson 57—64
41	Lesson 65—72
46	期中测试
51	Lesson 73—80
56	Lesson 81—88
62	Lesson 89—96
68	Lesson 97—104
73	Lesson 105—112
78	Lesson 113—120
83	Lesson 121—128
88	Lesson 129—136
93	Lesson 137—144
Q.Q	期丰测 净

Lesson 1—8

A.	一、辨音:选出划线部分读音与其他三个不同的单词 5 分)							
() 1.	A. excuse	B. yes	С. р	oen	D.	engineer	
() 2.	A. this	B. it	C. ti	· -	D.	housewife	
() 3.	A. policeman	B. American	С. а	ım	D.	Italian	
() 4.	A. sorry	B. son	С. j	ob	D.	operator	
(B. umbrella	C. n	number	D.	postman	
J.	3 =.	词汇语法 (15 分)					
() 1.	This is a book.	is old.					
		A. This		С. Т	That	D.	It's	
() 2.	— Is this your	pencil? —	_				
		A. Yes, it isn't		В. Ү	Yes, please.			
		C. No, it isn't.		D. N	No, it is.			
() 3.	— I beg your _	— Is thi	s your	ruler?			
		A. pardon	B. excuse	C. se	orry	D.	thank	
() 4.	Mary is a	student here.					
		A. old	B. small	C. lo	ong	D.	new	
() 5.	— Is this your	mother? — Yes, _		_,			
			B. it is			D.	he is	
() 6.	Would you tell	me your phone	?				
		A. number	B. five	C. u	ımbrella	D.	coat	
(7.	Can I get a	for the bus	to Suzł	hou?			
		A. pen	B. book	C. ti	icket	D.	school	
() 8.	— is y	your new car? — :	It's a F	ord.			
		A. What	B. what	C. V	What make	D.	what make	
() 9.	This is Rose Sm	ith is f	rom Ca	nada.			
		A. She	B. Her	C. I	t	D.	He	
()10.	Nice to meet yo	ou					
		A. Thank you.		В. Ү	Yes, please.			
		C. Nice to mee	t you, too.	D. H	Here you are.			
()11.		I'm a teacher.					
		A. What are yo	ou do?	В. У	What is your so	choc	ol?	
		C. What make	are you?	D. V	What's your jol	b?		
()12.		He's French.					

		A. What nationality are you?	В.	What is his how	use?			
		C. What is he?	D.	What nationali	ty is	he?		
()13.	I'm not a, but I can help	yοι	ı with your car.				
		A. mechanic B. nurse	C.	doctor	D.	postman		
()14.	This is a Korean car. It is	ca	r.				
		A. Their B. our	C.	he	D.	she		
()15.	— — Thank you.						
		A. My coat, please.	В.	Here're your pe	en a	nd book.		
		C. Here's your coat and glasses.	D.	This is my son				
	350							
J. J.) = \	句子填空:用所给单词的适当形式均	真空	(10分)				
1.	Excuse	e! (I)						
		s name? (you)						
3.		this your watch? (be)						
4.	It is _	dress. (I)						
		your cap and umbrella. (be	2)					
6.	John is an student. (America)							
7.	He a French boy. (be)							
8.	Mike is engineer. (a/an)							
9.		you Chinese? (be)						
10.	She is	Italian. He is Italian, (e	ithe	er/too)				
	3787							
J.)四、	句型转换:根据要求改写句子 (15分)					
1.	My na	ame is Lisa. (就划线部分提问)						
		name?						
2.	This i	s my school. (改成一般疑问句)						
		school?						
3.		nis umbrella.(改成否定句)						
		his umbrella.						
4.	She's	Japanese. (就划线部分提问)						
		nationality?						
5.		a hairdresser. (就划线部分提问)						
		job?						
	2100 _	# :						
) 五、	英汉互译(15分)						
1.	Here's	s your umbrella and your coat.						

2.	What nation	nality are you?			
3.	你是做什么口	工作的?			
4.	你也是中国人	人吗?			
5.	对不起,打扰	一下! 这是您的	雨伞吗?		
The state of the s		真空 (15 分)			
(—)首字母填空	(5分)			
			is Alice. My fa	mily and I are in S	Shanghai now, bu
ľm				are four people in	
				Brown is an e	
				(4). Who's the litt	
				like me! We are v	
	n very much				
(=) 单项选择(1	0分)			
			Tommy. 3	is a new student in	our 4 . He is
an				d a pair of7_	
very	kind to us	all. He often	8 us with o	our homework after	school. He like
runi	ning, swimm	ing and9	He wants to be	e a <u>10</u> in the f	uture.
() 1. A. It	В.	He	C. She	D. This
() 2. A. m	B.	me	C. I	D. mine
() 3. A. Sl	he B.	His	C. He	D. Him
() 4. A. ho	ome B.	house	C. class	D. room
() 5. A. A	merican B.	Chinese	C. German	D. Japanese
() 6. A. bl	louse B.	dress	C. shirt	D. watch
) 7. A. sk	kirt B.	blue	C. hat	D. dress
) 8. A. he	elps B.	help	C. helping	D. helped
) 9. A. sa	ing B.	singing	C. sings	D. song

少七、 阅读理解 (10 分)

)10. A. doctor

(一) 判断正误(T or F)(5 分)

My name is Jane Gray. I am Canadian. I come from Canada and I live in Montreal. I am a student there in an art school. I speak English and French. Canada is a big country. My family is big, too. I have got two brothers and one

C. air hostess

B. waitress

D. student

sister. My sister, Mary, lives in London. She is a keyboard operator. My brother, John, lives in the USA. He is a teacher and he has got a good job in New York.

- () 1. Jane's nationality is Canadian.
- () 2. Jane can speak English and Chinese.
- () 3. Jane's sister is a teacher in London.
- () 4. Her brother is an engineer in New York.
- () 5. Canada is a big country and Jane's family is big, too.

(二) 简短问答(5分)

It's six o'clock. Robert and Lucy are both very hungry. Paul is there and he is hungry, too.

There are lots of good things on the table. There's some cold meat and cold fish, and some salad and rice. There's bread and butter, and there's a lot of cheese, too.

The children can drink water, orange juice, apple juice or milk. Or they can have tea.

There's a lot of fruit, too. There are apples, oranges, peaches and grapes. There aren't any hot dishes today.

- 1. What time is it?
- 2. Who are hungry?
- 3. What's there on the table?
- 4. What can they drink?
- 5. What kinds of fruit are there?

少八、基础写作(15分)

(一) 连词成句(5分)

- 1. student, he, new, a, is
- 2. from, Liuming, is, China
- 3. this, umbrella, your, is
- 4. is, job, what, your

5. nationality, you, what, are

?

(二) 补全对话(10分)

A: I am a new student. My _1_ is Robert.

B: Nice to 2 you. My name is Sophie.

A: _3_ you French?

B: Yes, I <u>4</u>. <u>5</u> you French, <u>6</u> ?

A: No, I am not. I'm <u>7</u> (中国人). <u>8</u> is your job?

B: I am a <u>9</u> <u>10</u> (电脑录人员).

1. _____ 2. ____ 3. ____ 4. ____ 5. ____

6. _____ 7. ____ 8. ____ 9. ____ 10. ____

Lesson 9—16

The state of the s	ろー、辨音:选出划线:	8分读音与其他三个	个不同的单词 5 分)
() 1. A. cold	B. old	C. hot	D. hello
() 2. A. hat	B. same	C. fat	D. thanks
) 3. A. clean	_	C. come	D. cinema
() 4. A. white	B. officer	C. thin	D. Danish
() 5. A. same	B. goods	C. upstairs	D. smart
	- -	_		-
The state of the s	《二、词汇语法 (15 分)		
1.	Please clean the windo	ws as they are too	to see three	ough.
	A. clear	B. dirty	C. fat	D. thin
2.	The girls are as	with their work	as bees.	
	A. busy	B. lazy	C. old	D. young
3.	Mike isn't a doctor	is a nurse.		
	A. She	B. They	C. He	D. His
4.	— is your mo	other today? — She	's fine. Thanks.	
	A. Which	B. When	C. What	D. How
5.	Eight plus eq	uals (等于) twenty.		
	A. three	B. ten	C. four	D. twelve
6.	Mr. Green is not at ho	me now, but	I can help you.	
	A. sorry	B. thanks	C. perhaps	D. pardon
7.	I'll throw the ball and	you it.		
	A. catch	B. see	C. excuse	D. like
8.	Whose coat is this? Is	it?		
	A. Mike		C. Mikes'	D. Mike's
9.	You look very	_ in your new suit.		
	A. clever	B. long	C. well	D. smart
	The two brothers study			
	A. one	B. same	C. two	D. up
11.	What colour are your	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
		B. Their		D. They
12.	— Are you?			
		B. Russians		D. Russianese
13.	It is not easy to get us			
	A. customs	B. officers	C. passports	D. oranges

14.	The is in town only for a few da	ays.				
	A. tour B. tours	C. touring	D.	tourist		
15.	There is school near our house.	It takes me		hour	to	get
	there on foot.					
	A. an, an B. a, a	C. a, an	D.	an, a		
	A Company of the Comp					
J.	》 三、句子填空:用所给单词的适当形式填	草空 (10分)				
1.	These beautiful women are (Italy)				
2.	— How is Dave? — He is very	(well/good)				
3.	These are German. (woman)					
4.	Steven is a good hairdresser. He's always	(lazy/bus	sy)			
5.	This is tie. (he)					
6.	Anna's dress is very(love)					
7.	are Swedish tourists. (this)					
	My sister's are beautiful. (dress)					
	— What are jobs? — They are e					
10.	— What are they? — They are	(housewife)				
J.	☑、句型转换∶根据要求改写句子(15分	.)				
1.	My blouse is white. (就划线部分提问)					
	is blouse?					
2.	That green schoolbag is my sister's. (就划约	线部分提问)				
	that green schoolbag?					
3.	Helen is fine. (就划线部分提问)					
	Helen?					
4.	Steven's car is a German Mercedes. (就划经	线部分提问)				
	is Steven's car?					
5.	This is his passport. (改成复数形式)					
	passports.					
	8 五、英汉互译 (15 分)					
1.	Come upstairs and see it.					
2.	What colour's your new dress?					
-	H. ba E. da Ma Wa H. ast o					
3.	你们是来旅游的吗?					

- 4. 海伦今天好吗? (Helen)
- 5. 这不是我的手表。它是罗伯特的。(Robert)

六、完形填空 (15分)

(一) 首字母填空(5分)

I have a new classmate. H_____ (1) name is Betty. She is nine years old. She has a round face. Her hair is s_____ (2) and b____ (3). Her eyes are big. Her mouth is small and red. She always wears a brown h____ (4). I like Betty very much because she is a l____ (5) girl!

(二) 单项选择(10分)

I have a __1_. _2_ name is Sam. He's ten. He's __3_ and __4_. He can run very fast. He has shorts for __5_. The shorts are __6_ and green. Sam has a __7_. Her name's May. She's __8_. She likes singing and dancing. Their father, Mr. Brown, is an __9_, so he is __10_ all the time. They live in Pudong. They love Shanghai very much.

- () 1. A. son
- B. daughter
- C. friend
- D. dog

- () 2. A. Her
- B. He
- C. She
- D. His

- () 3. A. tall
- B. oldB. young
- C. young
 C. thin
- D. longD. short

- () 4. A. old() 5. A. summer
- B. spring
- C. autumn
- D. winter

- () 6. A. long
- B. dirty
- C. colour
- D. white

- () 7. A. sister
- B. mother
- C. dog
- D. girl

- () 8. A. short() 9. A. postman
- B. long
- C. old
- D. eleven

- ()10. A. busy
- B. touristB. lazy
- C. officerC. lovely
- D. policemanD. smart

少七、 阅读理解 (10 分)

(一) 判断正误(T or F)(5 分)

Everybody is doing something exciting today. Our neighbours are moving house. They are going to live in Spain. They're at the airport now. Linda and Ken are going to have a week's holiday. They're going to Italy, and they're in a plane right now. Janey's going to visit her parents. She's getting a taxi in a moment. Jack's going to have a meeting, so he's driving to London at the moment. William and Karen are going to go to the theatre this evening, and Paul and Claire are going to go to a party.

() 1. Our neighbours are moving to France.

- () 2. Linda and Ken are flying to Italy.
- () 3. Janey's going to work.
- () 4. Jack is driving to London.
- () 5. William and Karen are going to go to the cinema.

(二) 简短问答(5分)

I live in a beautiful village in the mountains. My house is on a mountain and it snows in winter because the mountain is very high. It's 4,031 meters high. There are no wide roads in the village but there's a very long one. It goes into town. It's a long way from here to town. It's about 60 miles. There's a river near my house. It's a beautiful river, but you can't have a swim in it because it's deep and dangerous. It's about 30 meters deep. The postman comes here every day. He cycles up the mountain with his heavy parcels, but it isn't far from here to the post office.

- 1. How high is the mountain?
- 2. How is the road into town?
- 3. How far is it from the village to the town?
- 4. Why can't you have a swim in the river?
- 5. What does the postman bring to the village?

八、基础写作 (15 分)

(一) 连词成句(5分)

- 1. color, your, new, what, is, dress
- 2. shirt, that, is, whose
- 3. you, are, how, today
- 4. friends, tourists, are, your, too
- 5. a, lovely, is, hat, that

(二) 补全对话(10分)

- A: Welcome to America. 1 you Japanese?
- B: No, 2 are not.

新概念英语1阶段测试卷

A: Are you <u>3</u> (韩国人)?	
B: No, <u>4</u> <u>5</u> Chinese.	
A: Are your friends67_ (也是中国人)?	
B: Yes, they are8 (游客) from China.	
A: Your9 (护照), please.	
B: Here <u>10</u> are.	
A: Thank you.	
1 0 0	-
1 2 3 4	5

6. _____ 7. ____ 8. ____ 9. ____ 10. ____

Lesson 17—24

The state of the s		B分	读音与其他三个	个不	同的单词 5 分)	
() 1. A. employee	В.	empty	C.	shelf	D.	desk
() 2. A. tired		_		ice		children
() 3. A. open		t = 1	C.	bottle	D.	on
() 4. A. man	В.	assistant	C.	- black	D.	matter
() 5. A. cupboard	В.	bl <u>u</u> nt	C.	f <u>u</u> ll	D.	cup
The second second	二、词汇语法 (15分)					
1.	How many do	э ус	ou have in your	fac	tory (工厂)?		
	A. employees	В.	policemen	C.	postmen	D.	foxes
2.	— How do you do? —						
	A. Thank you.			В.	Nice to meet ye	ou.	
	C. How do you do?			D.	Very well.		
3.	is the boy un	der	the tree?				
	A. Which	В.	What colour	C.	Whose	D.	Who
4.	— What are their		_? — They're n	urse	es.		
			job			D.	jobs
5.	How could he get his		box up all	the	ose stairs?		
	A. light	В.	little	C.	heavy	D.	small
6.	If you are, y	ou	feel a need to d	rinl	something.		
	A. thirsty	В.	tired	C.	lazy	D.	hardworking
7.	She goes into her room	n an	id the	doo	r behind her.		
	A. opens	В.	sits	C.	shuts	D.	stands
8.	My pencil is	Со	uld you lend me	e a	knife to sharper	(肖	刊尖)it?
	A. blunt	В.	sharp	C.	fat	D.	tall
9.	Which do you	ı pı	efer (更喜欢),	an a	apple or an orar	ige?	
	A. /	В.	ones	C.	the one	D.	one
10.	Look! There are two		seats over	the	re.		
	A. full	В.	long	C.	empty	D.	short
11.	I can't get the book or	n th	e				
	A. shelf	В.	milk	C.	coat	D.	floor
12.	This is a ruler.	i	s white.				
	A. Its	В.	Не	C.	It	D.	She
13.	He put the apples on a	a ro	und				